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Faculty Senate Minutes
Marth 31st, 2020

The business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, March 31, 2020, at 3:32 p.m., via Zoom. The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
Anita Brown made a motion, which after debate was passed as follows: “The Faculty Senate hopes that departments will be able to work with their permanent status-track faculty to help them prepare for successful promotion and permanent status decisions on current timelines.  However, in case there are some faculty for whom extra time will be needed, the Faculty Senate recommends that any faculty member who was already in a permanent status-track position at the time of the COVID-19 crisis be given the option to complete the promotion to Librarian II and/or permanent status review processes based upon the original deadlines in the faculty member’s agreement for appointment to librarian position or to extend the deadline for the promotion and/or permanent status review processes by up to one year (one semester or one full year).  A candidate who wishes to delay the promotion review process must notify the candidate’s Dean, in writing, by 1 September of the year in which the candidate was required to apply for promotion to Librarian II. A candidate who wishes to delay the permanent status review process must notify the candidate’s Dean, in writing, by 1 August of the year in which the candidate was required to apply for permanent status.”
April Logan made a motion, which after debate and amendment was passed as follows: “Many SU faculty have been compelled to transform traditionally face-to-face classes to online courses due to the COVID-19 emergency, amidst significant concerns regarding the pedagogical soundness and possible negative impacts on learning outcomes of such a transformation.  The Faculty Senate recommends that no other entity (including but not limited to other faculty, adjuncts, lecturers, Deans, Provost, President, Chairs, Directors, TAs, Students, and/or any person or other entity associated with University System of Maryland) may use at its discretion any online content delivered or produced through the use of Salisbury University (SU) technology or other SU resources in response to the COVID-19 emergency without the explicit, written consent of the faculty member (understood as tenured faculty, tenure-track faculty, adjuncts, lecturers, Teaching Assistants, and any and all personnel that function as the instructor of record) that created it.”
April Logan made a motion which was tabled after debate and amendment. This motion currently stands as follows: “The Faculty Senate recommends that the University (understood as Deans, the Provost, the President, Chairs, and Directors) obtain written consent from a faculty member (understood as tenured faculty, tenure-track faculty, adjuncts, lecturers, Teaching Assistants, and any and all personnel that function as the instructor of record) who has delivered or produced online material in response to the COVID-19 emergency through the use of SU technology to use such materials outside of the scope of employment.”
The meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
Approved, 4/7/20



